Freedom of Information Act 2000 – insurance cover for events  
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

1. When the EDL held events in Leicester [October 2010 & February 2012], what level of insurance cover did they provide before the events where allowed to continue?
Answer: 

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The EDL activities in 2010 and 2012 were protests and not treated as events, therefore did not go via the LCC booking process used for parks and public spaces. Leicestershire Police took primacy on both occasions and were the key liaison with the EDL.

2.
Having been advised that £2 million insurance cover “could be reached in the event of a serious claim” – how many claims have been made against the council, as a result of an organized event, resulted in claims exceeding £2 million?

No claims have been made against LCC.

Insurance is in place to cover a present risk and the fact that we have no previous claims at this level is immaterial.  It doesn’t mean that we couldn’t get one in the future.  We ask event organizers to obtain an adequate level of Insurance to primarily to protect themselves in the event of a claim.  If they don’t have an adequate level, the event organizer can be held personally liable for the costs.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

